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Hon. Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending December 7th, 2018. 
 

1. Meeting Notes 
 
The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
December 11th. This is a Special meeting which will begin at 6:00 PM. The agenda 
may be found by clicking this link: December 11th City Council Agenda. 
 

2. Upcoming Events 
 
Community Services Departmentôs 3rd Annual Holiday Food Drive 
 

 
 

 
The Community Services Department (CSD) has launched our 3rd Annual Holiday 
Food Drive! We are collecting canned goods and dry goods for the holiday season. 
The Holiday Food Drive launched on November 13th, and will continue through 
December 14th, with all donations benefiting the Bay Area Rescue Mission. Food 
drive barrels will be located at various city facilities in Richmond, as listed below: 
 

ǒ Booker T. Anderson Community Center 

ǒ Building 440, Civic Center Plaza 

ǒ Community Services Department (Recreation Complex) 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/ArchiveCenter/ViewFile/Item/9155
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ǒ Developing Personal Resources Center (DPRC) 

ǒ May Valley Community Center 

ǒ Parchester Village Community Center 

ǒ Richmond Annex Senior Center 

ǒ Richmond City Hall 

ǒ Richmond Public Library (Bayview Branch) 

ǒ Richmond Public Library (West Side Branch) 

ǒ Richmond Senior Center  

ǒ Shields-Reid Community Center 

 
For more information, e-mail stephanie_ny@ci.richmond.ca.us or call: 
(510) 620-6563. 
 
Candy Cane Basketball Tournament 
 
The Community Services Department's annual Candy Cane Classic Tournament will 
be held on Friday, December 7th through Sunday, December 9th. Join us to cheer on 
our teams! There are a total of 19 teams participating in this event: 
 
Locations: 
Recreation Complex (RC), 3230 Macdonald Ave. Richmond, CA 94804 
Booker T. Anderson (BTA) Community Center, 960 S. 47th St. Richmond, CA 94804 
 
Schedule: 
Friday, December 7th: 6:30 PM and 7:30 PM at RC and BTA 
Saturday, December 8th: 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM at RC, BTA, RPAL 
Sunday, December 9th: 9:30 AM to 4:00 PM - Playoffs and Championship at RC and 
BTA. 

mailto:stephanie_ny@ci.richmond.ca.us
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Family Volunteer Day Rescheduled to December 8th 
 

 
 
Family Volunteer Day is coming up on Saturday, December 8th! Bring the family to 
join ServiceWorks at the Richmond Recreation Complex (3230 Macdonald Ave) 
from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM. We will beautify the space around our building as well as 
Nicholl Park. Then, learn how to build your own planter box with Richmond Tool 
Library! Lunch as well as all tools and supplies will be provided to volunteers, and 
you will get to keep your personal planter box too! RSVP on Facebook! 
 
Thank you to Richmond Love Your Block and The Energy Coalitionôs Climate 
Leaders in Action Grant for also sponsoring this project. 
 
For more information, e-mail guadalupe_morales@ci.richmond.ca.us or call (510) 
620-6553. 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/257548184918283/
mailto:guadalupe_morales@ci.richmond.ca.us?subject=Family%20Volunteer%20Day
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Santa & Holiday Fun coming to Downtown! ~ Wednesday, December 12th 
 
Santa Claus is coming to Downtown! Richmond Main Street Initiative and East Bay 
Center for the Performing Arts invite the entire community to come Downtown to the 
historic Winters Building for an evening filled with memorable winter holiday activities 
for the entire family at the Downtown Holiday Festival on Wednesday, 
December 12th, from 4:00 PM ï 8:00 PM at the East Bay Center for the Performing 
Arts, 339 11th Street, Richmond. 
 
Featuring Santa visits (4:00 PM ï 7:30 PM); Performances of A Richmond Nutcracker 
for children and adults of all ages at 5:00 PM & 6:30 PM; special holiday treats, 
giveaways, and free books (while supplies last); caroling and a Holiday Street 
Lighting ceremony at 7:30 PM.  
 
Admission is free and made possible through the partnership between Richmond 
Main Street Initiative and East Bay Center for the Performing Arts, with generous 
support from the City of Richmond, Mechanics Bank, Sims Metal Management, San 
Francisco Bay Ferry, and individual donors and volunteers. 
 
For more information visit www.RichmondMainStreet.org or call (510) 236-4049. 

 

 

http://www.richmondmainstreet.org/
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Inclusionary Housing Ordinance Community Meeting 
 

The City of Richmond Department of Planning and Building Services is considering 
proposing amendments to the Cityôs Inclusionary Housing Ordinance (RMC 
15.04.603) to create housing options for residents at various income levels.  
 
We need your input! Join us to: 
 
ü Discuss the results and outcome of the Financial Feasibility Analysis 
ü Review options for amending the Inclusionary Housing Ordinance 
ü Review and respond to feedback from the public and stakeholders 

received to date 
 

Community Meeting 
December 13, 2018 
6:00 PM ï 8:00 PM 

440 Civic Center Plaza 
Multi-Purpose Room (Basement) 

 
Spanish translation will be provided & light refreshments will be served. 
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Join Mechanics Bank and the Richmond Chamber of Commerce for their 

Holiday Party on December 13th!  

 
Mechanics Bank cordially invites members of the Richmond Chamber of Commerce 
and the business community to close out 2018 by attending this fun-filled holiday 
party! We hope you will be able to make it to this highly anticipated annual event 
featuring great music & refreshments!  
 
This event is free to all! 
 
For more information, please contact the Richmond Chamber of Commerce at (510) 
234-3512 or visit their website www.rcoc.com. 
 

 
  

http://www.rcoc.com/
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21st Annual Senior Winter Ball on December 15th  
 

On Saturday, December 15th, in the Richmond Memorial Auditorium, join seniors 
and (not so seniors) in an evening of dancing, dining, and outstanding entertainment 
featuring Top Shelf Review. The Top Shelf musical singers and dancers have been 
dazzling the music scene for years. The cost of admission is $30. Dinner will be 
served from 6:45 PM to 7:45 PM. 
 
The Ball affords seniors an opportunity to ñdress upò in their finest, be served dinner 
at their tables, meet old friends, make new friends, and just enjoy themselves. 
 
For additional information, please contact Chair Myrtle Braxton at (510) 233-0777 or 
Correspondence Secretary Naomi Williams at (510) 918-6955. 
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Community Services Department Mini-Grant Program Now Open! 

 
Grants of up to $5,000 are available up to provide support for organizations that 
serve the needs of community, youth, and youth sports. The Mini-Grant program is 
designed to support organizations that are Richmond-serving and that partner with 
and/or consistently utilize facilities managed by the Community Services 
Department. 
 
The grant applications and all relevant attachments for the 2018-2019 fiscal year is 
must be submitted electronically to recreation@ci.richmond.ca.us by 5:00 PM on 
December 31, 2018, with attention to Guadalupe Morales at the Community 
Services Department. 
 
Find more information on how to apply available on the Community Services 
website. 

 
 

3. Acknowledgments 
 
Building Division Awarded the 2018 Northern California Chapter NECA ï East 
Bay Code Committeeôs Inspector Participation Award 
 
At their November 29th  annual holiday banquet, the City of Richmond Building 
Division received the 2018 Northern California Chapter of National Electrical 
Contractors Association (NECA) ï East Bay Uniform Code Committeeôs Inspector 
Participation Award.  
 
The NECA East Bay Uniform Code Committee (EBUCC) Educational Forum, under 
direction from the Codes and Standards Committee, is intended to advance the 
cause of electrical safety and improve the quality of electrical construction. 
Attendance at the EBUCC meetings allows the opportunity to contribute knowledge 
to the electrical contracting industry and also provides an excellent networking 
opportunity with electrical inspectors representing numerous Bay Area jurisdictions. 
 
Thank you to Senior Building Inspectors David Myers and Dewayne Taylor and 
Building Inspector Supervisor Leonard Williams for representing the City of 
Richmond at the annual holiday banquet. A special thank you and recognition to 

mailto:recreation@ci.richmond.ca.us
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3508/CSD-Mini-Grant-Program
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3508/CSD-Mini-Grant-Program

